DRAFT 4/17/08

MEMORANDUM

To: Cornell University Assembly (UA)
From: Codes & Judicial Committee (CJC)

Attached you will find a copy of the revised code showing edits approved by a majority of the CJC. These changes are the result of listening to the University Assembly’s concerns as expressed at the UA’s March meeting, and the Codes & Judicial Committee’s continuing discussion with the administration regarding three major points mentioned in President Skorton’s letter of 2/4/08: standard of proof (we opted to retain clear and convincing), role of attorneys (as a compromise, they may participate only for hearings involving suspension or dismissal from the university), and the right to appeal sanctions (the result was that, after the Review Board process is completed, an appeal may be made to the president to change a sanction for violations involving violence). 

The committee members as a whole feel that the changes show a united effort to achieve the best possible code for the community. If implemented, the CJC plans to monitor the use of these changes, particularly the appeal of sanctions, and to continue the committee’s right to make further changes to the working code as needed. Should any such changes be recommended in the future, the CJC will be bring them to the UA’s attention, as per our usual process.

At this time, we request that the offices of the Judicial Administrator (JA) and the Judicial Codes Counselor (JCC) receive additional funding to cover their increasing workloads. Presently, both offices are understaffed and do not have sufficient office space to conduct their business. The lack of permanent space is particularly crucial for the smooth operation of the office of the JCC. 

The CJC also recommends the use of additional law students for the JCC and the JA offices, both as a way of addressing increasing workloads and as a way of providing valuable learning experiences for prospective lawyers. It would also be beneficial for the JCC to have a designated law faculty member that they can go to for advice and counsel during more difficult cases. The JCC has always done an exceptional job assisting students, but it is also true that the JCC is a law student, not yet a fully-fledged practicing lawyer, so having a trained lawyer available for advice should prove beneficial.

We also propose that University Counsel’s office participate in the instructions given to the hearing and review boards at the beginning of the academic year, particularly as regards the rules of evidence. This is an important part of the judicial hearings and Counsel’s office indicated that they would be willing to assist in this manner.

As a new code is implemented, all of these changes will assist in the overall judicial process on the campus and will help make the new code more effective.

As a whole, we respectfully ask the UA and President Skorton to accept this code as written and to make it the new Code of Conduct for the University community. In addition, we ask that our accompanying recommendations become reality before the start of the 2008–2009 academic year.
